
[First letter] 
The Wali brother, 
The brother, the emir of the Western Sector received this memo from the brother, 
but he did not respond. He told him, “[illegible] camps, and I will not give you any 
memo to give to the wali’s office,” as the complainant stated. Knowing that this is 
not the first time with which the Western Sector does not respond to the memos of 
the wali’s office. In many occasions, he sends brothers to us with a verbal 
response.   
 
[Second letter] 
To the brother, the emir of the Western Sector, 
Why was there no response to the memo? Knowing that your brothers in the wali’s 
office said that this is not the first time. Please cooperate, may God bless you, and 
treat your brothers well, especially those God makes you responsible for. May God 
help us and you. 
 
[The second letter has a stamp that read:] The Islamic State – Wilayat Raqqah – 
The Wali [and signed by] Abu Abdullah [and dated] 25/8/1438 [21 May 2017]. 


